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Question/Comment No. 1 – (Victor Palas) 

There is a speeding issue on Concord. Will the speed limit be adjusted and mitigated as 

a result of this Project? 

Response to Question/Comment No. 1: 

The most recent Engineering and Traffic Survey (E&TS) to confirm the speed limit was 

completed in 2021.  The E&TS recommended maintaining the existing 30 MPH speed 

limit on Concord Street, from Doran Street to Glenoaks Boulevard.  Based on the 

California Vehicle Code, the E&TS is valid for minimum of 7 years and up to 14 years. 

Concord Street, north of Fairmont Avenue is a Community Collector street and can be 

evaluated for potential traffic calming, however, there are no current open traffic calming 

requests in the Public Works Traffic Engineering Customer Service database.  A service 

request for traffic calming may be submitted to the Public Works Department via the 

City’s MyGlendale service request page at: https://glendaleca.citysourced.com/ or by 

contacting Public Works Traffic Engineering at 818-548-3945.  A copy of the Glendale 

Neighborhood Traffic Calming Handbook can be located on the Public Works 

Engineering Division web page at: 

https://www.glendaleca.gov/government/departments/public-works/engineering 

 

Question/Comment No. 2 – (Blessy Briscoe) 

Runoff and trash pools in front of my property causing mosquitos and a bad smell. Will 

the sewer improvements that are part of this project address this problem? 

Response to Question/Comment No. 2: 

Street ponding issues will be addressed as part of this project. For questions and 

concerns adjacent to specific properties, please contact Viktoriya Pakhanyan, Project 

Manager, at VPakhanyan@GlendaleCA.gov or 818-937-8254. 

 

Question/Comment No. 3 – (Victor Palas) 

Since Concord will be closed due to the construction, what are the alternatives to 

access the freeway?  

Response to Question/Comment No. 3: 

A minimum of one traffic lane at each direction of travel will be made available to 

vehicular traffic during construction on Concord Street and all streets scheduled for 

improvement. However, traffic may be interrupted intermittently during various 
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construction activities. Notification of any potential detours will be made in a timely 

manner to the affected community. 


